

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Monday 14th March

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

Poet

Tomorrow Andy Tooze will be our resident poet for two days in school. As you know we always try to enrich the curriculum where we can and we know the children will have a very enjoyable time with Andy. Over the last few weeks we have been looking at poetry and his work particularly and he will be selling signed copies of his book for £3 and £5.

<u>Parking</u>

Unfortunately once again I have to raise the issue of parking when dropping off or collecting children. There are a few 'self-imposed' rules that we try and implement but can only do so with your help and unfortunately the minority are ignoring our pleas for assistance.

- 1. Please do not park on the school side of Glastonbury Road particularly on the corner of Winchester, it causes a traffic hazard and an obstruction for pedestrians, particularly with prams.
- 2. We are unable by law to stop people mounting the pavement outside church but the erratic way people drive up and off the pavement is causing me great concern. Please take more care as one more near miss will result in barriers being placed here.
- 3. Please do not park across the drives of our neighbours.
- 4. Where possible please observe a 'one way' system, entering Glastonbury Road from Winchester and passing school and church on your left.

Most of the above is common courtesy for the safety of all; particularly our children and I urge you to take more care.

Thank you as always for your support.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





